marky Fielli
MARCH 89

Board

a meeting at Jan Inouye's house to discuss programming
business. Those present were Jan Inouye, Zetta Hanna,

MARCH 1, 1989

There was a meeting at Jan Inouye's house to discuss programming and other guild business. Those present were Jan Inouye, Zetta Hanna, Carol Boyce, Marty Frolli, Susan Cochran, Laurie Ball, Colby Kline, and Norah McMeeking.

- -The phone call committee should remind members to bring the 6-inch squares of fabric that Pauline Trout has requested to help illustrate her lecture, "Color"; these will be raffled off after Pauline has finished with them.
- -We will take Pauline to dinner at the Beachside; Zetta will make the reservations. We should meet at 5:00.
- -Pauline's workshop details: Colby will give Zetta a check and Zetta will give it to Pauline on Thursday; we'll give her a guild pin with the check. The workshop will run from 9:00 to 3:30; people should bring their own lunch. Zetta will bring Pauline's lunch. For workshop munchies, Jan will bring cookies, Marty will bring fruit, and Zetta will bring coffeecake and coffee. We should remind those taking the workshop that they'll need a zig-zag machine.
- -In April, Judy Mathieson will give her lecture, "Creative Problem-Solving". She'll spend the night at Jan's house; we'll discuss other details at the April board meeting.
- -Marty called our attention to the last meeting's announcement of the Childhood Memories contest winner and that the information we passed on was wrong...she'll correct this at the next meeting.
- -It was mentioned that we still need to form a nomination committee but we decided to discuss it at a later date.
- -Laurie will have the rosters ready to be distributed at the next meeting. It was suggested that they be printed on green stock to match the other cards and papers handed out this year. The officers and committee heads will be printed on the front with their phone numbers; the inside will have names, addresses, and phone numbers of the entire membership.
- -It was asked if we should mention the fair at Earl Warren at the meeting and decided that we should; the deadline for individuals to enter is April 1.
- -Jan told us of the Judy Chicago exhibit at the UCSB Women's Center; this should be announced to the guild. Also, at Ventura College is a showing of quilts by Leslie Carabas; dates are February 28 to March 31, but times are erratic; if people want to go see this, they should call the college to be sure that they're
- -Jan also mentioned that Camarillo's guild has asked our guild to be their guests for their Christmas in July meeting. Since vacations and kids out of school make it hard for people to plan for this type of thing, Jan will ask for a show of hands at the meeting to see if it's even worth it for Camarillo to plan on our being there.
- -At the next meeting, Jan will mention Visions and urge people to become involved.
- -Betty Cavallucci of Night Owl Quilters is building a house in Santa Barbara; she will bring her groups' Ugly Fabric Challenge guilts for our May program.

Louis -

-Our June program will be the Round-Up. Various topics were mentioned: Zetta offered to show applique techniques and handle Gingher orders; Marty could demonstrate Olfa cutters, "Happy Endings", or show "Just Quilting" thingies like different batts, thimbles, and needles; Norah offered to teach drafting; we could ask people like Caroline Nielsen, Bev Soderlund, and Maggie Godwin if there was anything they would like to do. We'll ask the membership for ideas as to what they would like to see or what they can offer. Games were also mentioned, like figuring out Puzzle Quilts and block names...

-Since Judy Mathieson will be giving a Fans workshop in April, we'll stress having fan quilts for Show & Tell that month.
-The next board meeting will be April 5 at Zetta Hanna's house.